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EXECUTIVE MEMORANDUM OF APPOINTMENT NO.  20-2019 

 

 

TO: Natalie Wright, Acting Commissioner of the Suffolk County Department of 

Economic Development and Planning 

  

FROM: Steven Bellone, County Executive of Suffolk County 
 

RE: Lisa Broughton, Energy Director, appointment as Suffolk County Climate Smart 
Coordinator 

 
 
This is to advise you that I hereby appoint Lisa Broughton, Energy Director, to serve as the 
Suffolk County Climate Smart Coordinator. Ms. Broughton has served as Energy Director since 
October 2008 and was a key contributor to the Suffolk County Climate Action Plan, published in 
2015. She will continue to oversee the County’s energy efficiency and renewable energy 
projects, and to liaison with all County and community agencies that are involved in energy and 
sustainability.  
 
Ms. Broughton will lead the County’s efforts toward Climate Smart Community (CSC) 
Certification at the highest level achievable.  She will serve as the point of contract for the 
Climate Smart Communities program and facilitate program implementation. As a member of 
the Suffolk County Planning Commission’s Climate Smart Working Group, the designated CSC 
Task Force for Suffolk County, Ms. Broughton will draw on the expertise from the private 
residents and public officials on that panel as Suffolk County pursues CSC Certification. In 
addition, she will communicate and harmonize the CSC Certification efforts with key County 
personal from multiple departments to ensure that Suffolk County has a coordinated approach 
to Climate Change planning and adaptation. 
 

DATED:  September 9th, 2019 

 

_____________________________________ 
STEVEN BELLONE 
COUNTY EXECUTIVE OF SUFFOLK COUNTY 

 
 
cc: Dennis Cohen, Chief Deputy County Executive 

Peter Scully, Deputy County Executive 
Sarah Lansdale, Director of Planning 
Dorian Dale, Chief Sustainability Officer 


